APRIL 19, 2023
The regular monthly meeting of the Lower Burrell Planning Commission was held on Wednesday, April 19, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. in the Municipal Building at 2800 Bethel Street, Lower Burrell, PA  15068.  Present were Ray Rieser, Katie Watson, Allan Lingenfelter, and Community Development Officer Mark Marmo.    
MINUTES:

Approved the minutes of the meeting of March 15, 2022.  All in favor.  Approved.  
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
OLD BUSINESS:

None
NEW BUSINESS:

Ben Abate, 298 Morgan Street, Lower Burrell, PA 15068 appeared before the Lower Burrell Planning Commission on April 19, 2023, requesting support for a variance to build a detached garage on the side of his home due to very limited rear yard on property identified as tax map # 17-03-16-0-208, zoned R-1.  The variance requested is to Article XII Accessory Structures and Uses Section 300-95 A. (1) Accessory Uses and Article IV Residential Districts Section 300-32 A. (1) Area and Height Requirements. The LBPC reviewed Mr. Abate’s request and voted unanimously to support it going forward to the Zoning Hearing Board, City of Lower Burrell. Because of the topography of the lot this is a unique situation this decision of the LBPC should not be considered a precedence for future requests.
Motion by Ms. Watson, second by Mr. Lingenfelter. All in favor. Approved. 
ADJOURNMENT:

With no further business, a motion was made by Ms. Watson, second by Mr. Lingenfelter to adjourn the meeting at 7:19 PM. 
Raymond Rieser, Chairman

Janet Ryan, Secretary

